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Dear Parents, 

We have come to the end of a very busy week. School is looking festive 

with all the Christmas decorations which have been put up around the 

school. 

Today children in Years 2, 5 and 6 enjoyed a workshop from the NSPCC 

about being safe and who their trusted adult is, do try to talk to your 

children about this workshop so they can share their learning. 

Rev Anthony and Father Marek visited the school on Wednesday to hold 

Reconciliation (Confessions) with our years 4, 5 and 6 children who have 

received their First Holy Communion. This was a special opportunity for 

children to prepare themselves spiritually for the season of Advent to 

begin. 

Last Sunday pupils joined the parish for Sunday Mass and as part of our 

celebration for Education Sunday the children read beautifully and 

reverently and the choir supported the music during the Mass. Members 

of the parish have commented on how well behaved the children were 

and are excited to the school working closely with the Church this year. 

My thanks go to Mrs Koeberg and Mrs Smith for their work in putting this 

Mass together. We would also like to thank Rev Anthony for his support 

in purchasing the new lectionary for the school to hear the word of God. 

Tomorrow we will be holding our school Christmas fair and as I write this 

letter the friends of OLOP are hard at work setting up. Please come and 

join us for this enjoyable day. 

Have a restful weekend. 

Kind regards,  

Mr Stopps 

 

 

Important dates: 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Class Attendance: 

RHA—St Valentine –88.9% 

RHC—St Joseph – 99.1% 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska –94.2% 

Yr1—St Bernadette –99.1% 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta –99% 

Yr2—St Mary Magdalene –98.5% 

Yr3—St Paul –94.4% 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres –97.4% 

Yr4—St Peter –96.7% 

Yr4—St John-Bosco –97% 

Yr5—St Thomas More –92.1% 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi –95% 

Yr6—St Maximilian –97.2% 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita –98.7% 

Whole school weekly attendance: 95.6% 
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November: 

 

 

Tuesday 26th 

Reception Parents Phonic   

       Workshop 

Thursday 28th 

Special Menu Day 

Saturday 30th 

Friends of OLOP Christmas Fair 



ACHIEVEMENT & SUCCESS 
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This week’s pupils of the week are: 

RHA—St Valentine—Hallie-Anne  

RHC—St Joseph—Michalina  

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska— Anaya  

Yr1—St Bernadette—Harleen 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta— 

Yr2—St Mary Magadelene—Zariah  

Yr3—St Paul—Leo 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres—Ethan 

Yr4—St Peter—Helena  

Yr4—St John-Bosco—Alodie  

Yr5—St Thomas More— Ruby 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi— Troy 

Yr6—St Maximilian—Nikola 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita—Alicia  

Congratulations to all of our pupils of the 

week for your hard work and achievements 

this week.  



WELCOME BETH TWEDDLE! 
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We were delighted to be visited by the British Olympic gymnast Beth 
Tweddle this week. Beth who has won medals at Olympic, World and 
European championships held an assembly with the school, talking 
about her passion for gymnastics, her journey from school child to     

international sporting star, Dancing on Ice and lots more! 

 

The children loved listening to her talk and it was an amazing              
experience for the school to be joined by a true sporting legend!  



GUESS THE REINDEER! 
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What a magical start to the day! This morning, the children were greeted at the 
main gates by the Friends of OLOP and a delightful reindeer! 

Throughout the morning, each class had the exciting task of guessing who was 
disguised as the reindeer. The festive spirit was truly in the air, and the children 
had a wonderful time participating in this fun activity. 

A huge thank you to the Friends of OLOP for bringing this bit of Christmas cheer 
to our school! 



MESSAGE FOR RECEPTION PARENTS 
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Dear Parents, 

We would be grateful if you are able to bring in any puppets, 
wooden characters and small soft toys to support storytelling 
and writing in Reception. 

Thank you for  your support 

Miss Arampatzi and Miss Chapman 



OPEN DAYS 
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MY ACTIVE CALENDAR 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
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We are thrilled to celebrate the amazing achievements of Ava (4SS), 

George (4SS), and Albie (2SS), who competed in a Fujau Kickboxing 

competition last week and came out victorious! 

Their hard work, dedication, and determination truly paid off, and we 

couldn’t be prouder of their success. Please join us in congratulating 

them on this fantastic accomplishment! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS 
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Christmas Fair - 30th November 11am-2pm 

Tomorrow,  30th November, we will be holding our Friends of OLOP Christmas Fair and Market in the Lower 

Key Stage Playground and Hall from 11am to 2pm. We have lots planned to get everyone feeling festive! 

The school choir will be performing at 12pm and Santa and his elf, Sparkles, will be in the Grotto to meet 

everyone who has pre-booked to see them. For those that have Grotto tickets, please bring your tickets with 

you and make sure you get to the grotto at your allocated time.  

There will also be some lovely external vendors with their stalls in the playground, perfect for a spot of 

Christmas shopping. From handmade gifts and decorations to candles and handbags (and lots more) there’s 

something for everyone so please come along and support these wonderful local businesses. 

The food & drink stall will be serving hot dogs, chips and samosas as well as Tea, Coffee, Hot Chocolate, 

Mulled Wine and soft drinks. We are also delighted that we’ll have some delicious home-made cakes, cookies 

and gingerbread for sale.  

Once again, we are using a token system for our games and tombola’s; the tokens will be available to buy in 

the playground, and cash and card will be accepted at all our other stalls.  

If you haven’t bought your raffle tickets yet, these are still available at the fair, until 1pm and the raffle will 

be drawn at 1.30pm, so good luck!  

Please note there is no vehicle access to the school grounds on the day. As you know parking is limited on the 

roads around the school so, please consider our neighbours and park responsibly or walk where possible. 

Please also be aware that the car park may be in use with vehicles moving around when you arrive and leave 

so, please take care. 

Please do come along; it’s the perfect way to support our school whilst having a great time with family and 

friends - and the money raised will be used to directly benefit the children in school.  

We can’t wait to see you there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS CONTINUED 
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Farm Visit Treat Day - 5th December 

Next Thursday, we will have a visit from Mill Cottage Farm Experience who will be 

bringing their animals for all the children to meet and learn about their role in the 

nativity story. 

We hope the children will all enjoy this special day and thank you for your 

continued support for our fundraising which allows us to provide these ‘extras’. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning & Pre-loved Uniform Sale 

Our next coffee morning will be held on Friday 6th December in the Lower Key 

Stage Hall, where we will also be selling pre-loved uniform. Please pop in for a 

cuppa and a chat from 8.35am. Uniform can be paid for by cash or card. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SEND SUPPORT 
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  Please see below information for organisations that support families who have children with 

special educational needs. 

https://cSQVT04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/DM+113/cSQVT04/VX8-k71TBkXRW8PG7-r5pK6ZxW95j2m75mct5-N2z6H3d3qn9gW8wLKSR6lZ3lGMkxVRr8zvpSW9h0yGd3bnBX-MCbFSbqlp-4W60xSZQ6lv5gqW1NFH5q4yMmHrVNJF587g1CH_W28MtNh82JstVW8PcmpX7WMbXgW7qTbj122tpkYW1CXbDF1Sm-RnW8lRhCH63rMwYW1
https://cSQVT04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/DM+113/cSQVT04/VX8-k71TBkXRW8PG7-r5pK6ZxW95j2m75mct5-N2z6H3d3qn9gW8wLKSR6lZ3lGMkxVRr8zvpSW9h0yGd3bnBX-MCbFSbqlp-4W60xSZQ6lv5gqW1NFH5q4yMmHrVNJF587g1CH_W28MtNh82JstVW8PcmpX7WMbXgW7qTbj122tpkYW1CXbDF1Sm-RnW8lRhCH63rMwYW1


SEND SUPPORT CONTINUED 
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Please see information below for organisations and activities that support 
families who have children with special educational needs. 



PUBLIC HEALTH NURSING DROP-IN 

CLINICS AND SESSIONS 
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Please see below the timetable for  Community Clinics and Community 
Sessions that are run by Nursery Nurses, School Nurses and Health Visitors. 
They are  present for parents to have direct contact and support. Further 
contact details are on the Timetable below. 



 HEALTH INFORMATION AND ADVICE 

FOR PARENTS/CARERS 
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Please see the Flyer below for details of Drop In Sessions at local 
Children’s Centres/Family Hubs.  The sessions cover a range of health 
related themes and there is no need to book.  
 



A CONCERT AT THE CHURCH—SOLD OUT! 
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CHURCH BULLETIN 
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CHURCH BULLETIN CONTINUED 
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